DRAFT

MINUTES
Budget and Resource Development Sub-Committee

MIRAMAR COLLEGE

Location: S5-203
Meeting Date/Time: 05-01-09 at 10:00 – 11:30 am
Called to Order: 10:10 am

In attendance:
Linda Woods, David Buser (Co-Chairs), Buran Haidar, Denise Kapitzke, Dan Gutowski (Acting VPA), Steve Volin, Kurt Hill, Martin Walsh, David Navarro, Adrian Arancibia, Carol Reagan, Mark Hertica, Sami Haddad, Gene Choe, Liz Armstrong (VPI) 
Absent: Darrel Harrison, Peter Fong
Guest: Glenn Magpuri 
A. Approval of Previous Minutes: 
Minutes from 04/03/09 were reviewed and approved with B. Haidar’s abstention. 
B. Old Business
S. Volin reminded the committee of the point raised during the discussion at the last meeting that requests for funding received by the committee include major needs in addition to those covered by IELM funding. 
C. Reports

-  Report on any new developments concerning the State Budget 
D. Kapitzke informed the committee that the tentative budget will be ready by the first week of July. Next year’s IELM funding approximated at $118,000 cannot be confirmed until the May budget revision is received.   
- AV department resubmission of modified requests for funding as requested by the committee

G. Magpuri presented three prioritized requests that were initially submitted as a single bundle. 

1. Cables & accessories for $5,000 (Priority #1)


2. Conversion of I-127 into a smart classroom for $18,000 (Priority #2)


3. Re-modelling the library conference room for $10,070 (Priority #3)

Discussions of ways to minimize the cost of item #2 included extending the use of an old projector and a universal mount which could bring the cost to $9,500. 

The need for conversion of I-127 opened a discussion of class scheduling that is currently based on instructor’s seniority rather than on use of classroom equipment or student need. D. Navarro informed the committee that classroom assignment is usually conducted collaboratively between school and deans.  Propositions were made regarding possible need-based faculty requests for smart classroom, the academic senate development of a formalized process for smart room designation, and IE committee discussion of the issue. 

D. 
New Business:
1. Update of Request spreadsheet 
None

2. Initiation of the ranking process
K. Hill presented the Technology Committee’s prioritization of technology requests which included upgrading of faculty MACs, wireless laptops for the PLACE, and a block purchase of new computers in keeping with the current computer rolling-down policy. He also indicated that significant decrease in cost is possible through upgrades of existing computers with new hard drives and memory. 
The committee asked ICS and ACS to breakdown their block requests into a prioritized list.

A broad discussion of campus technology needs emphasized:

a. the escalating and perpetual technology needs and cost.

b. the heavy burden of technology costs on annual IELM funds

c. the need for a district-wide discussion of an alternative independent source. 
d. the recommendation for a shift in addressing the campus technology needs to integrate the instructional needs of faculty, classrooms and labs, in addition to student computers through ILC. 
D. Announcements:

· Next meeting: 5/15/09 at 1:00-2:30 pm in S5-203

E. Adjourned: 11:33 am
